
IMPORTANT DATES COMING UP 

 

  

April 
Tuesday 25th ï Anzac Day ï Public Holiday 
Wednesday 26th ï School Library Bus 
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Welcome Back & Term 2 Overview 
A warm welcome back to Term 2 and I hope that everyone got the opportunity for some quality family time 
over the school holidays. Term 2 promises to be yet another busy and exciting term of learning at Avenel 
Primary School. Across the school, all students will be investigating biological science, ranging from 
understanding the needs of living things to exploring the microscopic world. During our PE sessions, we will be building our 
stamina and endurance in preparation for our school cross-country event. Our Grade 3 and 5 students will undertake their 
NAPLAN assessments during mid-May and our Grade 5/6 students will also begin working on the Grade 5/6 production. All in all, 
we are set for another busy and exciting term of learning.  

 
Ride to School Morning 
There was certainly a great buzz around our school on the last day of term as over 90 bicycles made their way to school as part of 
our Ride to School morning. This event has gotten bigger each year and our two ceremonial laps of the oval with close to 70 riders 
was quite a sight to see. A big thank you to the Nagambie police officers who accompanied us on the day and to all of the parent 
riders who helped out with our Riding School Bus. Our local State Member, Steph Ryan, also rode as part of our Riding School Bus 
and it is fair to say that she was amazed by the scale of the event. We look forward to another wonderful Ride to School event in 
2018 and to further embedding a unique part of Avenel culture.  

 
Curriculum Day Friday May 26th ð Student Free Day 
On Friday May 26th, we will be using one of our allocated Curriculum Days to moderate on student assessments as we lead into 
the reporting cycle. Students will not be required to attend school on this day. Curriculum days provide our school with a great 
opportunity for concentrated professional learning for our staff and a valuable opportunity to discuss and analyse student learning.  
 
Term 2 Hat Wearing 
In line with recommendations from the Cancer Council of Victoria, students will be required to wear hats whenever the predicted 
UV level reaches 3 or higher. In practical terms, students will be required to wear hats until the end of April. From May until the end 
of August, students will not be required to wear hats. If you would like further information on the latest recommendations regarding 
SunSmart practices, please visit the website at www.sunsmart.com.au.  
 
Farewell Jackie 
Sadly for us, Jackie Duncalf will no longer be working as part of our teaching team. Jackie has been a wonderful team member for 
the last seven years, making a fabulous contribution to supporting student learning in her role as an integration aide. Such has 
been Jackieôs dedication, she has travelled more than 1,100kms a week to Avenel Primary for the last two years. Jackie has 
secured a position at Nathalia Primary School and we wish her all the best in her new role. Our loss is clearly Nathaliaôs gain. In the 
coming weeks, we will begin a selection process for Jackieôs position and I will inform the community once a replacement has been 
appointed.  
 
Vale Mona 
On behalf of the Avenel Primary School Community, I would like to extend my condolences to the Burns family on the recent 
passing of Mona. Mona cut the ribbon during the formal opening of our new school building, marking the link between the 
generations of Avenel Primary School students. Vale Mona and may she rest in peace.  

http://www.sunsmart.com.au/


ANZAC Day Commemoration  
Once again, our school will be supporting our local RSL 
organisation during the local ANZAC Day commemorative 
ceremony. The ceremony takes place at the cenotaph at 11am 
and during the ceremony our School Captains will be laying a 
wreath and all students will have the opportunity to lay a poppy at 
the cenotaph. It would be wonderful to see as many students as 
possible attending the ceremony in uniform in the spirit of giving 
something back to our community. During Mondayôs Assembly, 
our School Captains will be conducting our school based 
commemoration of ANZAC Day.  
 
 
All the best, 
Neil 
 
 

OTHER THINGS YOU NEED TO KNOW é. 
 

LUNCH ORDERS TERM 2 - Avenel Café will continue to deliver lunch orders through term 2 and the remainder of 2017, however, 
we will be discontinuing Mondays and Tuesdays. 
 

Lunch orders for the remainder of the week will be: 

¶ Wednesday ð whole of school, access to restricted menu for Grade 3-6 

¶ Thursday ð whole of school, access to restricted menu for Prep-2 

¶ Friday ð whole of school ð no restricted menu access. 

 

If you have any feedback please pass this on to Shaun.  Attached is the new lunch order menu with some adjustments. 

 
PREP UNIFORM PACKAGE - The Department of Education and Training has 
committed to supporting new school starters through a partnership with State 
Schoolsô Relief.  Prep students who are recipients of the Camps, Sports and 
Excursions Fund (CSEF) are automatically eligible for uniform support. The 
package includes basic items students require to a maximum value of $57 (ie 
jackets, windcheaters, track pants, long sleeved polo tops).  Prep parents who 
are eligible for this package are asked to call into the office and complete an 
application form for the item of uniform required to be purchased from the 
schools uniform shop through this scheme. 
 
EASTER RAFFLE ð thank you to those families who contributed to our Easter raffle which raised $1,096 for the Good Friday 
Appeal.  The lucky prize winners were Erynn Wellington, Pat OôBrien, Harry Shiner and Neisha Reid. 
 
DONATION TO THE STEVEN TITO ACADEMY ï From their óout of school uniform dayô Junior School Council raised $134 which 
will go to our sister school in Tanzania. 
 
SUBJECT CONTRIBUTION ð Thank you to those families who have made payment, either in part or in full, of this yearôs Subject 
Contribution.  We remind those who have opted to pay by instalment that $42.50 per student is due by the end of term ï 30th June. 
The subject contribution payment covers the cost of subject expenses and class materials which have been purchased by the school 
to be distributed to students throughout the year. Payments can be made either by cash or direct deposit to the school account BSB 
063 545 Account No 10076513. Please insert ósub contô and family name in the reference field.  
 

MAGAZINES FOR ART ï We are seeking appropriate magazines for the art room.  If you have any you could donate they would be 
greatly appreciated. 

 

AROUND THE ROOMS 

A HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ï Harrison Wall, Lucy Doherty, Toby Turner, Ben Morgan and James Wall.  
 
  



COMMUNITY CORNER 
 
EUROA CINEMA ï Whatôs showing over the next week or two: 
 
22nd/23rd ï Jasper Jones 
 
Coming Soon 
Beauty and the Beast 
The Eagle Huntress 
T2 Trainspotting 
Boss Baby 
 
Tickets $10 ï Preschool children free.  Ice-creams, popcorn etc 
available from the Kiosk. Screening times: 8.00pm Friday; 
8.00pm Saturday and 4.00pm Sunday. 

 
PILATES AND TAI CHI. 
Tai Chi - Wednesday- 5-6pm 
Pilates - Monday 5-6pm or Wednesday 6-7pm 
 
Cost is $15/class with block or $20/class casual. 
All classes run from our Seymour Clinic- 33 Anzac Ave. 
Please contact us on 57923234 or 0488488172 to express 
interest or have any questions. 
 

Welcome to come along and see if itôs for you. 
 

 
Badminton, anyone? 
The 2017 Euroa & District Badminton season is set to 
commence with 2 practice nights on Monday, April 24th and 
Monday, May 1st at the Euroa SC sports stadium, starting at 
7pm.  New players (juniors and seniors), including anyone who 
wishes to come along and learn to play badminton, are most 
welcome, along with returning players. 
  
The season will begin on Monday, May 9th and will include a 
Teams Competition and a Round Robin each Monday night. 
Players may register to be part of a team for the competition, 
which suits all standards with players being graded from 1 to 6 in 
a team OR participate in the Round Robin on a casual/social 
basis. 
  
Anyone who would like more information and/or to join a team in 
2017 may contact Brent Moore on 0423 863442, Ron Dean on 
57953710/0408 953710 or Diane Mackrell on 0439 
008500/57905241. 
  

Looking forward to seeing you on April 24th and/or May 1st!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


